Superintendent’s Report

July 23rd, 2012
        I.
     Land Acquisition
An “action item” has been place after executive session this month if discussions lead us to a point where an offer is considered.  Although an offer can be discussed in executive session, it must be made official by decision in open session.
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
July 12th – School Visits; Bowling Green
July 17th – Superintendent Mentor Training; Louisville
July 18th-20th – KASA; Louisville

III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
N/A
        IV.     Raises
As an item pointed out in my evaluation, we can once again consider a minimal raise to the salary codes for staff.  Although it was on the agenda last summer, the suggestion failed for lack of a motion.  It has been three years since the last district raise and although deserving, I would caution you against exceeding 1% considering the federal concerns that have been attached for further background information.  Also, understand without an additional revenue stream we will have to consider the possibility of no more than 2 additional buses this fall, and no “in-lieu of” funds granted to the schools considering the current financial situation.  Council’s do have a fairly healthy carry-forward as it relates to the SEEK base and prior year in-lieu of funds to begin the year. 
         V.    Lunch Price Increase
Currently working feverishly to provide updated and accurate information regarding this item.  As background information, it is an initiative of the federal government to enforce that pricing is equalized for those paying full price as compared to the federal reimbursement of free and reduced prices.  This is the “Paid Lunch Equity” initiative from the act from the Healthy, Hunger-Free Kids Act of 2010.  Considering my first response was to not address this issue since we are a self-sustaining program, the reality is that we may not have a choice if we continue to receive federal reimbursements for our free and reduced lunch children.
         VI.    School Visits

As a manner of remaining transparent to the community as it relates to site visits, I have placed a “discussion” item in the agenda for all to share openly what they observed including, but not limited to, likes, dislikes, priorities, financial considerations, etc.

